NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday September 13, 2016

Present :      Sue Prochak, Stephen Hardy, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Alexander Church, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp, Sheila Brazier, Karen Ripley,Ruth Hardy, Peter Davies

We were also joined by David Marlowe, Principal Policy Planning Officer at Rother, and member of the public Carolyn Cloutt.  
1.  Apologies:  Sean O'Hara, Jeremy Knott, Nick Greenfield
2.  Declarations of Interest:  None.
3.  Minutes of previous meeting:  Approved.

4.  Matters arising:  AIRS survey: We are doing our level best to include everything we can in the package that is going to be published on Monday.  Judy pointed out that we can always respond to any challenge by developers by saying we can find further evidence.
Sue will send to Karen the list of  numbers of people who are on the housing register who have expressed a wish to be in Robertsbridge.
5.  Q and A session with David Marlow:  Stephen invited David to start with any comments.
(i)    If we are going out to Reg 14 consultation in a week's time Rother will be very impressed that we have managed to do so, and we will be at the front of the queue.  Rother are telling all NP groups that they want to get to submission stage of their own Development Site allocation document for all the other parishes not doing their own NPs by early summer next year.  Rother will have to show that the NP s are delivering the numbers they need.
(ii)   Progress that has been made: Donna shared the draft Plan with Rother  and they have provided comments back.  It is up to us whether we want to address these before going to consultation (which we subsequently did in part). If the evidence does not support what we are saying in the Plan then that can impinge on the consultation.  David was extremely complimentary about the Scoping Report for the Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) but emphasised that it is crucial for the SEA to be seen to have informed the draft Plan.
Potential flooding:  we should look at the lowest risk areas first.  The SEA is to show we have considered everything.  The NPPF is very strong on avoiding high risk areas.  It is in the Scoping document but again, the crucial thing is it has to inform the Plan and we need to be careful that we have not made decisions without it, as we will be criticised for that.
(iii)  Employment land assessment:  we need to show what provision we are making and also to assess what the local business requirements are.  Stephen pointed out that we have done that assessment.  Rother are not looking at specific targets, although logically Robertsbridge is the largest settlement so should provide the largest part of provision.
With regard to the Culverwells site Karen asked whether, if the health centre and the dentists went there, that would be included in the business requirement.  
David replied that we will do better to say we have made an assessment of what the needs are and as far as warehousing or office space goes there is not an outstanding need and it can be met elsewhere.
Stephen said there is very strong evidence of the need for a medical centre.  Sue reported that the doctors are in talks with Culverwells to have the medical centre there.  It will be for the benefit of people in Rother, and not just for Robertsbridge.  They will have to make a new application to change the planning use class.
What is needed is the substantial demand for small workshops and storage (which counts as warehousing).  There is definitely no demand for office space.
(iv)  Housing numbers:  The Core Strategy has a requirement for what is coming from new sites and what is already allocated.  147 remains the figure.  Culverwells already has permission for 17 so we are now looking for 130.  With regard to the Mill they have had discussions around the figure of 95 dwellings, which Rother feel is too many.  NB “large sites” = 6+ dwellings.
Heathfield Gardens: the current proposal may be for 50 over the whole site but in the SHLAA it was 25.  When Rother looked for the SHLAA they wanted to maintain green screening etc. and made a large allowance for drainage and so on, and reached the figure of 25.  By his own calculations David made the developable area 1.11 hectares, which would mean 30 dwellings.  Agents will try to push it higher but it is up to us to assess whether that is suitable or not.  A figure of 30 would mean, if for the sake of argument the Mill provided 100, we would have covered the requirement.
Stephen asked about the Vicarage site.  David said they have not received any plan yet.  He and Donna have had discussions with the agent for the Diocese.  There are questions about the access, but they are satisfied it is adequate.  Tamara had arranged for a Highways engineer to check the sight lines for both Heathfield Gardens and the Vicarage site.  He felt that behind where the Mission Room is would be capable of in excess of 6 dwellings.  It would then leave space for further development of the Mission Room, maybe a terraced development of sheltered accommodation.  Thus two phases: 6+ in Phase I and maybe 4 – 5 on the Mission Room site.  The total for the whole site would be 10 – 12.  David agreed it could be treated as one site towards the allocation.  As regards the Mill site, it is a good idea to have some flexibility in numbers.  
(v)  Affordable housing threshold: they have been advised not to argue with the government so we would need to have a very robust case to look at affordable housing with a lower threshold.  Our proposal is on sites of three or more and the Government want it on ten or more.
(vi)  Local green spaces:  the NPPF says it is not a suitable designation for most green spaces, and gives indications of when you would use it, so they would look for good evidence on that score.  It shouldn't be just a way of stopping development – the development boundary does that.  As a District Council they have listed conservation areas, and you need to be able to persuade an examiner that areas are really special for a particular reason.  We weaken our case if we put in too many.
Mapping:  if they have standard mapping it would help both us and them –  if that was the case, Stephen asked if we could  have it.  David replied that the Council has its own system and creates its own overlays – it would make sense, but at the moment co-operation is not possible.

Grove Farm:  what would be the effect on the NP if they get permission from Rother in September/October?  David clarified that it would come off the total, and we would have fewer left to find.
6.  Planning for the public consultation for the Draft Plan:
The format of the consultation is broadly, open days and drop-in sessions – one Saturday and one afternoon/evening session.  We need to be extremely careful about inbuilt bias.  There was discussion about the format and how we ask for comments.  
Xand offered to investigate to see if it could be set up so that people could actually fill comments in online.  

Flyers to go to every house – Sue will reconstitute the Street Champions system for delivery.  

Dates: Thursday Oct. 6, 3.30 – 8.00 and Saturday Oct. 8 10 – 4.00.  (NB this was subsequently changed to the Friday.)  
Carolyn offered to put it on FamilyInfo.
Sue will ask Darvell if they have any display boards; we will also ask Roger Hill.

Analysing the feedback: to be done in the Parish Office, and we will pay someone to do it.
7.  Martin's email of 10/09/16 (green spaces)
The table will be in an appendix to the main Plan.  In order to provide justification for the green spaces, Martin's document identifies the criteria.  His detailed work would be added later in the consultation.  There is little point in identifying large tracts of land in the flood plain – the green spaces should be areas not otherwise protected.
David reiterated that it is not about preventing development, but about areas that are special.  Martin's approach is right, they have to meet the criteria.
There was general discussion about which areas should remain as green spaces.  A vote was taken about Grove Farm, with 5 against and 2 in favour.  Judith did not vote because she declared an interest; Stephen did not vote as Chair.  There was consensus that Bishop's Lane, Stone Bridge fields, and Springfield Wood should stay in (NB the name is Springfield Wood not Millennium Wood).
Local listing: because of the number of buildings, it needs to be put in the consultation for people to comment on.  Martin will type up the list to be included.  The criteria are architectural, historic or cultural significance.  This needs to be explained.
Trees:  Martin has not really made any progress with this.  Rother will only do TPOs if there is a threat.  The list includes

- oak tree by the Church at Salehurst

- three individual oak trees in Church Lane

- horst chestnut in Heathfield Gardens

- large yews in the churchyard
Items 8 and 9  were left over until the next meeting, although we need to stress in the consultation that we want people to give us their views on the Aspirations list.
The meeting closed at 10.10 p.m.
Date of next meeting Tuesday, October 11, 7.30 in the Youth Centre.
